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Dear Editor,
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Author: Bruno Rosa, Pedro Moutinho Ribeiro, Ana Rebelo, António Pinto Correia, José Cotter
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ESPS Manuscript NO: 1117
The manuscript has been improved according to the suggestions of reviewers:
1 Format has been updated

2 Revision has been made according to the suggestions of the reviewer
(1) We incorporated these revised paragraphs into the main text:  
It must be stated, however, that this was a non-randomized retrospective case-controlled study, where the decision to perform isolated EST or EST+EPLBD was made on an individual basis at the time of each examination, thus a possible selection bias influencing the results might be considered, particularly concerning the relatively low overall successful clearance rates (69,8%) and stone clearance in the first ERCP session of EST (44,2%). In this group of patients, the size of the largest stone was the key factor leading to incomplete clearance, biliary stenting or referral for extracorporeal lithotripsy. Nonetheless, the mean diameter of the stones was comparable between Group A (16.8 ± 4.4 mm) and B (16.0 ± 6.7 mm), and also the prevalence of larger stones, up to 30mm, was similar on both groups of patients.
In our study, we cannot exclude that the comparable rate of post-EPLBD (9/68, 13.2% vs. 2/43, 4.7%, p=ns) might be related to the relatively rare case number in this series.
(2) A plastic biliary stent was placed in 12 (17,6%) of patients in Group A, versus 26 (60,5%) of patients in Group B, because of persistent BDS (p<0,001) in all but two cases in Group B who received plastic stent because of delayed clearance of the contrast at the end of the procedure and ongoing cholangitis.
(3) Figure 3 was deleted
3 References and typesetting were corrected

Thank you again for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastrointestinal Endoscopy.
Sincerely yours,
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